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 It all started with my father wanting to join the same G.T.O. Club that I was a member of, 
 and have a car to be in the club. On my lunch break, I picked up the Recycler and looked for cars 

  for sale. I found the car I liked and I called the owner. He worked nights so I called at the right  
  time and I was the first person to call. I asked him if he could bring the car to my place of work 
  so I could take a look at it. He agreed and brought the car over. I saw it was a Judge and the build 
  sheet was in the door of the car. I told him “I’ll buy the car!” My father and I went to his house 
  to pick up the car and found out several other people had called and wanted to buy it. The first 
  thing I did when we brought the car home, was change the oil and filters. Then I started to look 
  at what was needed to restore the car. I decided it would need new interior, paint and body work. 
  I waited 5 years before I started to take the car apart. I wanted to get all the parts before I started 
  to dismantle it.                                (Conti Page 3) 
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                                   The Prez Sez:               sTEVE  O’BRIEN  

 
 It has come to my attention that as a club we will be celebrating our 
 15th year. This club was founded in 1993 and Diane & Russ Horning  
 will be throwing our 15th anniversary get together in October at the  
 opening of their new garage/museum/man cave. The first thought is 
 barbeque and cocktails. It’s probably a bring your own cocktails, but 
 we can always vote on that one. We’ve had plenty of good times and 
 unfortunately some bad times in the recent years. As a club, we have 
 managed to press on. I’m looking forward to many more good times  
 with the current members and future members as the club grows.  
 However, it takes people to step up every now and then to insure our 
 clubs survival. Thank you to Elaine, Cindy and Dwayla for stepping up and taking over the  
 membership committee. Chuck and Georgia for handling the briefcase, I realize that was not an 
 easy thing to do and I thank you for your assistance. Let’s keep the club rolling and get the cars 
 out to the coming activities. I’m excited about the next 15 years and hope you all are also. 
  
       Happy Motoring,   
              The Prez  
         
 
                           BE SURE TO CHECK OUT THE ADVERTISEMENT PAGE………….                                                                           
                     IT HAS NEW ADS FROM A COUPLE MEMBERS……BARGAIN PRICES!                                                                                      
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                        EDITORS CORNER     
PontiAction is the official newsletter of the Silver State Chapter of the POCI.                            
I need members to submit pictures of their cars with a story about the car. New members, 
we would like to hear your stories. Submissions are due on the FIFTH  day of the month. 
Submissions received after that will be in the following months newsletter. 
Submit to: ldywriter@sbcglobal.net        (Note I now have my own e-mail address).  
OR MAIL TO: Ann Sweder, 225 Hercules Dr., Sparks, Nv. 89441  
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              The car was separated from the frame and I had the frame sandblasted. Once it was back in my  
 garage again, I started to disassemble the frame and then rebuild the frame back to stock, even to  
 riveting the ball joints as it was done by the factory; not bolting down as done by after market  
 work. I had the motor done to my specs and I re-assembled the engine. The transmission was  
 rebuilt with a new gear ratio in it. After all this was done, I started with the rear end. I had all  
 the hardware re-plated and slowly started to assemble the frame and power train.  
       When all this was done, I started to look for a painter who could do the job like the factory 
 did. I first dropped of the body and front end. The car body and parts were chemically stripped 
 and then phosphated to protect the steel. I researched on how the paint was done and how the 
 under carriage was masked before painting. I also found out how the underside and inside of the 
 body was painted at the factory. After the body was painted, we mounted the frame and body  
 together. I loaded the car on a flatbed and took it home to finish the assembly.  
        In the mean time, we moved from California to Reno and we finished the assembly of the 
            car in time for the 40th Anniversary of the G.T.O.      
 
 
     Galen Judisch, Jr. 
 
 
 
 
 

                  NEWSLETTER AWARDS OF MERIT  

        1995 – 3RD PLACE, 1996 – 1ST PLACE, 1997 – 2ND PLACE 
        1996 JUNIOR CHAPTER OF THE YEAR 
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       HAN KICK-OFF PARTY WAS A BLAST! 
  This year’s 1960’s themed Hot August Nights Kick-off party was another success! 
  We had an excellent turnout with approximately 60 members and family guests. There was 
 a bubble gum blowing contest with the honors going to Jennifer and her husband Michael 
 came in a close second place. Sean O;Brien took first in the paddleball contest with Hugo 
 taking second place. Haley Burmer barely edged out Rhonda in the Hula Hoop contest.  
 Thanks, honey, for the distraction!  There was a piñata for the kids and no club party would 
 be complete without the hat game. Alan barely eked out Paul on that one! There were some 
 horseshoe games going on too.  
  The kudos of the day really go to Wally and his trusty assistant Bill, who did an  
 excellent job with the prime rib AND ice cream! Wally got there before everybody else to  
 get the prime rib started and in between checking on the barbecue made up three batches 
 of  ice cream.  The black walnut in honor of Norm and Bird, vanilla and peach! Wow! It  
 kept him and Bill busy most of the day!!! Thank you so much, Wally and Bill. Your hard 

work and time are TRULY appreciated!!!   
 The sun was shining and lots of pretty cars scattered the parking lot, but they were 
just a bonus to what it’s really all about. Of course, there was lots of great food but most 
importantly great people to share this fun day with! What a great prelude to a historically 
and highly anticipated week of fun! Thanks to all who attended. Wishing you all lots of  
fun this week….See ya’ out there!………………….Rhonda 
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        HAN KICK-OFF PARTY PICTURES 
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        FROM RHONDA’S NOTEBOOK 
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                                         UPCOMING EVENTS   
 

  CLUB EVENT                             DATE                               LOCATION  

  

Regular Club Meeting                                   August 21  @  7pm                                          Denny’s 
 
Club Car Show                                             September 07 @    8 am                              A & W – Reno 
 
Regular Club Meeting                                 September 18  @   7pm                                    Denny’s   
 
Western Regionals                                       September 25th thru 28th                             Bass Lake, Ca 
                     

 

         BIRTHDAYS                              
      
                                                                                                                    

ANNIVERSARIES 
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                 SEPTEMBER 
Darwin & Patricia Ludi -----------------------41 yrs. 
Norm & Linda Okada -----------------28 yrs. 
 
 

  SEPTEMBER 
Kathi Juarez – 1st  
Bradley Ray – 3rd  
Lisa Pitches – 5th  
Jennifer Burmer – 6th 
Curly Horning – 7th 
Wally Humphreys – 10th 
Donna Oliver – 11th 
Jack Sutton – 17th 
Judi Zmak – 18th 
David Lynch – 21st 
Julia O’Brien – 21st 
Hugo Taffel – 23rd 

           AUGUST  
Mike & Judi Zmak-------------40 yrs. 
Chuck & Georgia Maze-------38 yrs.  
Gene & Marti Bridman--------19 yrs. 
Marian & Frank Furnari ------19 yrs. 

       AUGUST 
Jim LeBar – 2nd 
Noreen Horning - 4th 
Cindy Rentch - 7th 
Lynn Burney – 21st 
Gary Geyer – 22nd 
Galen Judisch,Sr. – 22nd 
Georgia Maze – 23rd 



 
 
 
 
 
 

       PAGE 10 

          JOKES AND THOUGHTS TO PONDER     
 
A woman was walking down the street when she was approached by a particularly dirty 
and shabby looking homeless woman who asked her for a couple of dollars for dinner.  
The woman took out her bill fold, extracted ten dollars and asked, “If I give you this  
money, will you buy some wine with it instead of dinner?”  
“No, I had to stop drinking years ago”, the homeless woman replied. 
“Will you use it to go shopping instead of buying food?” the woman asked. 
“No, I don’t waste time shopping, I spend all my time trying to stay alive” the homeless  
woman replied.  
“Will you spend this on a beauty salon instead of food?” the woman asked. 
“Are you NUTS!” replied the woman. “I haven’t had my hair done in 20 years!” 
“Well” said the woman, “I’m not going to give you the money. Instead, I’m going to  
take you out for dinner with my husband and myself tonight.” 
The homeless woman was astounded. “Won’t your husband be furious with you for  
doing that? I know I’m dirty and I probably smell pretty disgusting.” 
The woman replied, “That’s okay. It’s important for him to see what a woman looks 
like after she has given up shopping, hair appointments and wine! 
 
                -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
 
                         THOUGHTS TO PONDER 
 
A CLEAR CONSCIENCE IS USUALLY THE SIGN OF A BAD MEM ORY. 
 
WHEN EVERYTHING IS COMING YOUR WAY, YOUR IN THE WRONG LANE.   
  
HOW DO YOU TELL WHEN YOU’RE OUT OF INVISIBLE INK? 
 
I COULDN’T REPAIR YOUR BRAKES, SO I MADE YOUR HORN LOUDER. 
 
IF YOU THINK NOBODY CARES, TRY MISSING A COUPLE OF PAYMENTS.   
                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 WHAT HAPPENS IF YOU GET SCARED TO DEATH TWICE? 
  
CHANGE IS INEVITABLE, EXCEPT FROM VENDING MACHINES.                    
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CAR SHOW AT  A & W – SEPTEMBER  7TH 
 
Raffle Prizes, Goody Bag items, Trophy Sponsors and Vendors are all needed 
for our car show.  At the meetings, will be flyers for car show, vendors and 
sponsor forms. Please make sure you get these and pass them out.  
 
In this newsletter is a list of car shows and events. Our flyers need to be  
circulated at these shows. Even if you are not taking your car to any of these, all  
you need to do is drive by an event and pass out some flyers. This only takes  
20 minutes and you get to check out some awesome cars. 
 
If you go to any of the Farmers Markets, remember to take the Vendor forms 
and pass them out to the Vendors as you are checking out their merchandise. 
We do not want any food Vendors since our show is at a restaurant. 
 
With the car show flyers, attach a Vendor form.  Some may want to bring  
something for the swap meet or know a Vendor that would like to setup at our show. 
 
 

Trophy Sponsors – give them 2 sponsor forms with a car show flyer. They 
can return one sponsor form and keep the other and flyer for their tax records. 
Remember to put your name and contact number at the bottom of the sponsor  
form, so they can contact you if they have questions. Make sure the sponsors name 
address, contact name and phone number are filled in and legible. These are  
used to send thank you notes.  
 
There is only one month left till our car show. Each member needs to bring a  
raffle prize to the August 21st meeting. Also, any sponsors you have aquired. 
We need the help of all members to make this car show a success.  
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            CLASSIC CAR GATHERINGS  
   
 A & W Cruise (Every Tuesday & Wednesday thru August)   
 
Summit Racing Cruise  (Every Friday thru September 12th) 
 
Scooper Cruise (Every Wednesday thru September 24th ) 
 
Hot August Nights – August 4th thru August 10th    
 

 Rollers Only SNS @ Summit Racing Equipment 9am-3pm – August 30th  
 
Beach Party @ Sparks Marina  9am – 4pm  - August 31st 
 
Silver State Pontiac SNS @ A & W – 11am-4pm – September 7th  
 
High Country Cruise SNS @ Susanville, Ca.   
 
Summit Racing SNS – Altheimers Benefit  
 
Silverado Classic @ Fernley 
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For Sale: 1976 Pontiac Formula – 59,000 miles! 
Beautiful, fast, smooth running Pontiac Formula 
400, with the “numbers matching” L-78 engine. 
(Pontiac 400 ci, not the anemic 403 Olds). Muncie 
M-21 four speed trans. and Posi-traction rear end. 
The car is “bone” original, except for the great 
Silver/clear coat paint, new Classic Industries 
front 
Seats covers and new carpet. PHS docs.  $12,500 
For more info, call Jack Rankin: 830-2754 

        NEED TO ADVERTISE?    HERE’S HOW…….. 
Send an E-mail to: ldywriter@sbcglobal.net  or use the U.S. Postal Service to:  
                     Ann Sweder, 225 Hercules Dr. , Sparks,Nv.  89441          
 
Advertising Rates:                      You can send a photo, full description of item, price    
Full Page: $30 per issue              and contact information and we’ll get it in the next      
Half Page: $15 per issue             issue of    PontiAction               
Business Cards: $5 per issue       Club members can advertise cars & parts free!  

 

4 Original Goodyear Eagle Bias Ply Tires     CALL BRYON 
P255/60 RF15…Like Brand New!….$250       775-827-3131 

mailto:ldywriter@sbcglobal.net


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                
 
              
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 

 
    
 
 
 

NEXT MEETINGS AT DENNYS 
 

AUGUST 21  &  SEPT 18  7:00 PM 
 

ANYTIME AFTER 7PM, BE 
 

PREPARED FOR THE 
 

FINE GUY 
 

PontiAct
ion 
    P.O. Box  4521 
  Sparks, Nv. 89432  
 
 
SILVER STATE  
     PONTIACS 

CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB: 
www.silverstatepontiac.com 


